
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
Message from Mrs. Fairs:  
 
We may have been back at school for a couple of weeks but with this being the first newsletter of the 
year,  I wish you all a very happy 2024. Although I am still finding bits of Christmas tree to vacuum up, the 
festive period seems like a distant memory now.  This term is a very short one and we have plenty to pack 
in and there is already lots to tell you about in this bulletin.  We are proud and excited to be able to offer 
a wide variety of enrichment opportunities through inspiring lessons, innovative teaching techniques, 
trips, visitors and special events.  Just a few of these are documented below. 
In staffing news, we have two trainee teachers working in school in 2T and 4LR and we also welcome Mrs 
Wheatley, who will be teaching a day in 3F, Miss Ullah who has joined our learning support assistant team 
in the nursery and Mrs Korse who has joined our kitchen team.  

Mrs. Fairs 
Enrichment 
Enriching the curriculum is very important to us at Broke Hall.  Not only does it enhance the planned 
curriculum, enrichment provides new and varied opportunities for our learners to develop character, 
resilience, motivation and to pursue wider goals.  Already this term we have given our pupils a variety of 
enrichment experiences… 
 
Virtual reality “Space Goggles” 
With the possibility of a school trip to space some years away yet, we did the next best 
thing for our Year Five children.  A company brought in sets of VR goggles, which allowed 
the children to see the planets in our solar system “up close” in vivid and immersive 
detail.   
 
Yoga 
The children in Year Five and Six learned of the benefits of yoga for the mind and body last week with 
some great taster sessions with a qualified yoga teacher.  They were taught about breathwork, 
meditation and some accessible poses to stretch, strengthen and relax both physically and mentally.   
 
Philosophy Day 
What would a world without words be like?  What do we mean by bravery?  Should we let this monster 
come to our school?  These were just some of the big questions under discussion in our Philosophy Day 
on Friday.  The children explored some very challenging concepts and the issues surrounding them by 
creating communities of enquiry.  The day was an extension of our “Sticky Questions” and generated 
some great discussion.  This week’s Sticky Questions are below: 
Reception: If you could have a secret door to anywhere, where would it go? 
Year One: What would be a better name for your street?  
Year Two: Think of someone you know who is a really good person.  What makes them good? 
Year Three: If everything froze, could time still pass? 
Year Four: Does our planet belong to us? 
Year Five: Is a more emotional person more or less likely to be a good person? 
Year Six: If a piece of famous art turns out to be fake, is it less beautiful? 
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Safer Internet Day 
With more and more stories hitting the headlines concerning online bullying, exploitation and 
inappropriate content, we as adults can feel up against it when trying to protect our children whilst trying 
to allow them to access that part of their social lives which happens digitally.  At Broke Hall, we are here 
to support you with the ever-changing world of cyber space.  National Online Safety publish a helpful 
bite-sized guide to all things digital as part of their #WakeUpWednesday initiative.  The most recent guide, 
on managing screen time, is at the end of this newsletter and copies of previous publications can be 
found on the school website here.  
To mark “Safer Internet Day” we will shortly be inviting you into school to take part in some activities 
with your child, to highlight internet safety and the responsible use of devices.   
 
Premises news 
You may have seen our smart new entrance foyer which has been freshly 
painted and has our school values on the wall for all to see.  We hope it makes 
the right impression for visitors to our school.  

 
The remedial plumbing works following the 
school closure at the start of term have been 
completed with the final job being the  
installation of new sinks in the Year Two/Three 
toilets in the Christmas break.  
 
 
New, more energy efficient windows and doors for the Year Two and 3SH 
classrooms are due to be installed very soon and this will keep us all toasty 
warm whilst pushing our bills and carbon footprint down. 

 
 
Residential Visits 
At Broke Hall we pride ourselves on being able to offer a rich and varied programme of learning that extends 
far beyond the National Curriculum.  Part of this programme has always included residential trips; namely 
Aylmerton in Year Five and a further Outdoor and Adventurous trip in Year Six.  For the past few years, it has 
become apparent that running both visits has become problematic. Therefore, we have taken the very 
difficult decision not to run the residential in Year Five.   
 
Feedback from parents from our recent visits has been more negative than positive. It can be difficult to 
decide, when your child is still in Year Four, whether they will be emotionally ready to spend an extended 
period away from home in Year Five.  We are finding increasingly that the anxiety some children (and 
parents) face while away from home detracts from the benefits they gain from the trip.   
All residential trips require considerable planning and for staff to be available for 24 hours of the day, for 
the entire duration. Staff do this voluntarily and we have also found it increasingly difficult to get sufficient 
staff to volunteer as they have their own commitments. Staff are not compelled 
to attend residential trips and we do not pressure them to do so.   
 
Finally, in the current climate we are concerned about the cost to families – we 
appreciate that paying for just one residential trip places financial strain on some 
families – never more so than now.  Making a monetary commitment of this 
nature for two years in a row, sometimes with overlap in the payments for each 
trip, places additional pressure on family budgets. Economies of scale often mean 
that trips with fewer children on them, end up costing parents more money. 

 
We hope you can understand our decision.  We would much rather organise and 
staff one fully subscribed residential in Year Six, offering opportunities not readily 
available to our families with children who are a little older, than expend our 
resources in running two less successful residentials. 
Thank you for your support and understanding.  

https://www.brokehall.suffolk.sch.uk/page/?title=Online+Safety&pid=33


 
 
Traffic Safety 
We continue to have reports from parents with their concerns about driver behaviour and want to ensure 
that our children have a safe journey to school. We have contacted the Enforcement Team at Parking 
Services East Suffolk Council who have said they will look to arrange a patrol of the location.  

Suspected parking contraventions can be reported officially via the council’s website by using the 
‘Report a suspected parking contravention form’; http://www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/visitors/parking-
services/parking-management-and-civil-parking-enforcement/ 
We would urge all drivers to drive and park safely and legally.  
 
Dates for your diary 
 

Term dates for your diary 

Thursday 25th and Friday 26th January Gecko Physical Theatre company in for half day workshops for each Year 
5 class 

Tuesday 6th February Safer Internet Day 

19th – 23rd February Half Term Break – school closed to pupils 

Monday 4th, Tuesday 5th, Wednesday 
6th March 

Year 2 Reading Cafes – further details to follow 

Monday 11th – Friday 15th March British Science Week 

Monday 25th – Thursday 28th March Broke Hall’s first Poetry and Drama Festival 

Tuesday 26th and Wednesday 27th 
March 

Parent Consultation evenings 

Thursday 28th March Last day of the Spring Term 

Friday 29th March – Friday 12th April Easter Holiday 

Monday 15th April First day of the Summer Term 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/lrKiCvgPyTLrKY5fWuzCx/
https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/lrKiCvgPyTLrKY5fWuzCx/

